
 

 

Summer, 2020 
 
Dear RISE Lower Camp Parents: 
 

Thank you for choosing RISE Lower Camp!   We have received your registration and look forward to 
welcoming your child to camp this summer. Please find below pertinent information regarding this camp 
season: 
 

Important Dates and Camp Day Schedule 
 

 Camp will run from Monday, June 29th through Friday, July 31st. 
 The camp day will run from 8:45 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for full day campers and from 8:45 a.m.-12:30 

p.m. for half day campers.  
 There is no camp on Friday, July 3rd. 

 

Drop-off Policy 
 

 Lower Camp drop-off will begin at 8:45.  
 Parents/guardians enter Moses Brown’s campus via the gates closest to the softball field (between K 

and B on campus map).  Please consult the enclosed Campus Map to help find this point and the other 
points mentioned below. 

 The Lower Camp Drop-Off Point is located at the crosswalk located at the end of the access road 
(bottom right corner of L on campus map).   

 On the first day of camp, parents or guardians will receive a Car ID Tag that they must place on 
their rearview mirrors from that point on for drop-off and pick-up.  The Car ID Tags for Lower 
Camp are orange, and they will be labeled with the camper’s last name and room name.   

 Once a parent or guardian arrives at the Lower Camp Drop-Off Point, they will be greeted by a RISE 
Camp staff member who will ask them a series of questions from the RI Department of Health to 
ensure that their camper does not exhibit any symptoms associated with COVID-19.   Please see the 
attached questionnaire, as this will prepare you for this portion of drop-off. 

 If the parent confirms that their child does not exhibit symptoms associated with COVID-19 and has 
not been in contact with anyone else that does, the camper may exit the vehicle and go their stable 
group in the Grove. 

 Please do not drop-off campers before reaching the Lower Camp Drop-Off Point and completing 
the daily health questionnaire. 

 Lastly, for everyone’s health and safety, all staff members, campers, and parents/guardians must wear 
masks at drop-off. 

 

Pick-Up Policy 
 

 Pick-up will also take place at the crosswalk located at the end of the access road (bottom right corner 
of L on campus map).   

 Parents or guardians must place their orange Car ID Tags on their rearview mirrors prior to reaching 
the Lower Camp Pick-Up Point.   

 The first time a person arrives to pick-up a camper, they will need to provide an ID to verify that they 
are one of the people listed on the authorized pick-up list.  We will not send a camper home with 
someone who we cannot identify or with someone that is not on this list. 

 It is also necessary for everyone to wear protective masks during pick-up (i.e. staff, campers, and 
people authorized to pick-up). 

 Parents/guardians must contact Sandrine or Jerrett via email if a camper needs to be picked-up early.   
 



Lunch and Snack 
 

 This year, campers will need to bring their own nut-free lunch. 
 As campers’ lunches will not be refrigerated, please pack appropriate foods and cold packs.   
 We will not be able to provide snack for campers this year.  Please pack at least one snack for your 

camper each day, keeping in mind our nut-aware policy. 
 
Other General Guidelines 
 

 All lower campers are required to wear closed-toe shoes. 
 Lower campers should also bring a change of clothes. 
 If a lower camper would like to participate in activities involving water, such as the water slide, they 

should bring a bathing suit and a towel. 
 Campers should bring sunscreen and a water bottle to camp every day. 
 We ask that campers leave their valuables (tablets, phones, jewelry, or toys) at home, as we cannot 

take responsibility for items lost or stolen on campus. 
 Cell phone use is not permitted during camp hours without permission from a staff member. 

 
Additional Safety Protocols for RISE Camp 2020 
 

 Parents or guardians must send 2 safety masks with their camper.   
 Campers will remain in weekly stable groups of 15 people or less, including counselors. 
 Everyone must wear protective masks at drop-off and pick-up every day. 
 Staff and campers will wear masks when social distancing is not possible, even within stable groups. 
 Materials that are shared across stable groups will be sanitized at the end of each activity. 
 If a camper shows any signs of illness, they will be seen by our camp nurse and wait in a designated 

area away from other campers until they can be picked up.  We ask that parents and guardians have a 
plan in place in case they need to pick-up their camper before the standard pick-up time. 

 
Half-Day and Extended Day 
 

 This year, we will only offer a half-day program to campers that begin the camp day at RISE.  The 
hours for half-day campers are 8:45-12:30. 

 We will not offer an extended day program this summer. 
 
As always, if you have questions related to Lower Camp, please do not hesitate to contact our Head of 
Lower Camp, Sandrine Dundas at sdundas@mosesbrown.org or me at jwilson@mosesbrown.org.  If you 
have questions specific to billing, please contact Diane Silvestri in Extended Programs & Auxiliary 
Services at (401) 831-7350, ext. 150 or dsilvestri@mosesbrown.org. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Jerrett Wilson 
RISE Camp Director 
Moses Brown School 


